
Secure Storage Law – OPS Handbook Language

One of the District’s top priorities is to provide students and staff with a safe educational
environment, which includes an environment free from gun violence.

Public Act 17 of 2023 amended the Firearms Act by adding MCL 28.429 which went into effect
on February 13, 2024. It is a crime to improperly store or leave a firearm unattended at one’s
home when that individual knows or reasonably should know a minor is, or is likely to be, on the
premises. Any unattended firearms must be unloaded and locked with a locking device or stored
in a locked box or container.

If a student ever feels unsafe or has a concern regarding school safety, they are encouraged to
report it immediately to any District employee or through the OK2SAY program.


